St Vincent's Catholic Primary School Newsletter

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$



To love, serve and learn as Jesus shows us

Friday 11th March 2022

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE Week ending: 04/03/2022

Year Group	Attendance	
Reception	95%	
Year 1	96%	
Year 2 Year 3	97%	
	96%	
Year 4	99%	
Year 5	82%	
Year 6	100%	

Well done to our Y6 class who had the best attendance

LEARNER OF THE WEEK



* OF THE *

Reception	Connie
Year 1	Betsy
Year 2	Dawson
Year 3	Масу
Year 4	Spencer
Year 5	Alvin
Year 6	Andrew

OUT OF SCHOOL ACHIEVEMENTS

Well done to Elise, who has had her long hair cut short to donate it to "The Little Princess Trust" who make wigs for children who have lost their hair due to cancer treatment or other medical conditions.

Congratulations to Jessica who has been awarded the blue belt in karate. What an amazing achievement!



GARDENING CLUB

Rather than cancel the club, gardening club will be moved to Tuesday for this week only so that it can still go ahead alongside Parents' Evening appointments.

HOUSE POINTS RUNNING TOTALS

St George	St Patrick	St Andrew	St David
312	280	254	318

DATES FOR THE DIARY BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK

	<u>Events</u>	<u>Clubs</u>
Mon 14th	9am: Celebration Assembly Parents' Evening—Reception, Year 2, Year 3 and Year 6	Quidditch
Tues 15th	Parents' Evening—Year 1, Year 4 and Year 5	Gardening
Wed 16th		Y6 Booster Archery
Thurs 17th	Class photographs	Boys' football Girls' football Lego
Fri 18th	Comic Relief—Red Nose Day Non-uniform day (suggested £1 donation)	

Website: www.stvincentsprimary.org

Twitter: @stvincentsrcp

WARRINGTON GUARDIAN EDUCATION AWARDS



Mr Messenger has been nominated and selected as a finalist for the "Unsung Hero" Award at this year's Warrington Guardian

Education Awards.

Irrespective of the outcome, Mr Messenger would like to express his sincere thanks to those who made the nomination and we all know how lucky we are to have him as part of our school family! Good luck Mr Messenger!

EASTER EGGS FOR O.L.L.Y.

Danny, one of our Year 6 pupils volunteers with his mum for O.L.L.Y. which is charity that helps children who have lost a loved one in difficult circumstances. The charity funds life experiences and opportunities, and gifts at birthdays, Christmas and Easter for those children who might otherwise have nothing.

We are so proud of the amazing gift that Danny and his mum give in volunteering for this charity, and this year we are supporting them by collecting Easter Eggs. Please show your support and make a difference to a child's life by sending an Easter Egg into school. Thank you.





BRITISH SCIENCE WEEK

Next Week is British Science Week, focussing on the theme of "Growth". The children will be learning about lots of different types of growth, including buildings, ecofriendly behaviours, animals and even how we can grow plants on Mars!

PARENTS' EVENING

A reminder that Parents' Evening is taking place next week:

Monday 14th March: Reception, Year 2, 3 and 6 Tuesday 15th March: Year 1, 4 and 5

You should have received your appointment by the end of today. Please check your child's diary or on their teams account (Tapestry for Reception Class).

NUT FREE ZONE

A reminder to all parents that children should not bring nuts, or foods containing nuts into school as there are children in our school who have a nut allergy.



CAFOD FAMILY FAST DAY

Thank you to those who have already returned a donation for CAFOD in the envelopes sent home. If you haven't already done so please give whatever you can and return the envelope to school as soon as possible. Thank you for your continued support.

COMIC RELIEF

Next Friday (18th March) will be a non-uniform day for Red Nose Day. Children are invited to wear red to school for a suggested donation of £1 to support the work of Comic Relief.



Future dates for your diary...

Please be aware that, whilst every effort will be made to keep to dates set, at times it may be necessary to change a date so please check the newsletter which will keep you informed of any changes:

w/b 14th March: Science Week

18th March: Comic Relief Red Nose Day: nonuniform day (£1 donation)

Monday 14th March: Parents' Evening (Reception, Year 2, Year 3 and Year 6)

Tuesday 15th March: Parents' Evening: (Year 1, Year 4 and Year 5)

Thursday 17th March: School Class Photo's

Friday 25th March: Mother's Day Assembly led by Year 4

Wednesday 6th April: Easter Assembly led by Year 5

Wednesday 6th April: School closes for Easter

Wednesday 20th April: School reopens after Easter

Tel: 01925 726544